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Representing the 
community with 

Magic above and 
below!

The Ye Old Railway Op Shop, 
situated opposite the Post Office 
in Pioneer Drive, was started by 
Enid Miles over 30 years ago. It 
has continued to operate through 
the dedication of volunteers from 
the Mole Creek Progress 
Association (MCPA). Margo 
Howe, Margaret Barwick and 
Betty Richards (right) have been  
three of the longest serving 
volunteers.  

The Op Shop building is leased from the 
Meander Va l ley Counc i l and is 
maintained by the MCPA. Renovations by 
the MCPA over the last two years have 
included;  
- A new heater donated by Doug and 
Ramona Westbrook, 

- Weatherboards replaced and painted 
through Hydro Tasmania Grant Funding 
attained by the MCPA,  

- Interior painted and refurbished, 
including re-carpeting and new hanging 
racks, through donations of time and 
materials by community volunteers. 
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The shop re-opened on the 
22nd of Jan 2020 and reported 
record sales due to the new 
layout. 

Proceeds from the Shop are 
donated to; 
-  The Mole Creek Swimming 

Centre, 
- Deloraine Hospital Auxillery; 
- Grenoch Nursing Home in 

Deloraine  

Open 10am - 3pm 
Wednesdays 

More volunteers would 
enable the shop to be 
open extra days. If you 
would like to volunteer 
contact the MCPA and 
p a y a n a n n u a l 
membership fee of $10 to 
be covered by insurance. 




